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The Point Association

The Point Association is a
group of neighbors working
together to improve the qual-
ity of life in our neighborhood
by getting to know each other;
preserving our historic heri-
tage; maintaining the Point’s residential character;
beautifying our parks, streets, and piers; and pro-
moting public policies that strengthen all of
Newport’s neighborhoods.

Cover Image: Combining the old and new - a digital photo of the old train

station converted fo a walereolor-siyle image. Conptesy of Richard Carrmbia,
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Dear Pointers,

As this issue goes to print, summer is fast upon us, and
1 find myself wrestling with many competing demands
on my time. Among them are filling Hileen MacKrell’s
shoes—and those of her distinguished predecessorsl—
as your new Green Light editor, getting acquainted with
my new daughter Cora, bringing order to the house
and yard after a biting winter and long-enduring rainy
spring, and, of course, my job as a Navy Commander
on the teaching faculty of the Naval War College. I
have to admit that baby Cora has first priority!

This issue provides a sampler of items that will,  hope,
whet your appetite for the coming summer on The
Point. Whether it’s watching America’s Cup sailboats
or Tail Ships, pondering whether that eternal (or infer-
nal) dampness in your basement is some remnant of a
long lost well, enjoying a good read on a rainy day, or
simply walking through our beautiful neighborhood,
there should be something in this issue for everyone.

Finally, just to reaffirm that life goes on even in biting
winter and rainy spring, this issue also highlights some
of the local news, events, and activities that occurred
on and around The Point over the past several months.
They all serve to remiad us of the importance of be-
ing good neighbors, having close friends, and relishing
the occasional special guest. Enjoy!
Alan
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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

As we move into June the thoughts of Point residents naturally turn to flowers, seaside picnics,
and — traffic. Much of Newport’s economy is based on summer-time toutism, yet we try to ignote
the fact that tourists bring along their cars when visiting our city. Avoiding roadway gridlock and
scouting available parking spaces have replaced the America’s Cup races as Newport’s primary

summer sporting events.

The current traffic status quo is a lose-lose arrangement for visitors and residents alike. Our
policies are often counterproductive and nonsensical. We require mid-town commercial develop-
ments to provide parking spaces and thereby increase an already unsustainable level of traffic
through our colonial streets. We’ve spent hundreds of thousands of dollars and over a year to have
the RIDOT dig up America’s Cup Avenue to synchronize traffic signals without accommodating

irregular pedestrian crossings and the occasional disoriented tourist.

Even more large scale disruptions are looming on the horizon. For several years the RIDOT has
been planning a major reconstruction to the approaches to the Newport side of the Newport

Bridge. The initial construction of this roadway has left us with a monument to poor planning in
the “ramp to nowhere” which is a clear reminder to all of us who traverse the Van Zandt Bridge

on a daily basis that such construction scars can last a generation.

Fortunately, the DOT’ planning group this time around includes the participation of several
Newport residents, including Point Association board member and past president Rich Carrubba.
Rich has been reporting to the board on a regular basis about the group’s progress. The sentiment
of the planning group seems to be shifting, The conventional thinking was that new roadways
should be constructed to move the maximum number of vehicles through roadways as quickly as
possible. Now the DOT may be more receptive to the idea of satellite parking facilities for tourists
coming to Newport and appealing mass transit options for when tourists have been separated from
their cars. While actual ramp reconstruction is still probably years away, we should all pay close
attention to this strategic project.

Coles Mallory, current Point Association board member and chairman of the Newport Neighbot-
hoods group, has persuaded City Manager Jim Smith to allow three Newport residents to join the
city’s Internal Traffic Committee. The ITC determines the need for local traffic improvements such
as stop signs, speed bumps, and other roadway improvements. I will be serving as one of the new

members. If you have any questions or suggestions about how our traffic predicament can be

improved, I'd like to hear from you.
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MEMBERSHIP REPORT
by Patricia and Rich Carrubba

Welcome to New Members!

Evelyn Downes
Lee Houle-Madden
Loretta Marchese
Patricia O’Donnell
Muriel Valdes

The Point Association sends a special

“Thank You” to the following members:

PATRONS

Bryan & Fran Babcock
Stephen & Merry Preston Barker
Lee & Sandy Briggs

Alson Castonguay

Lyn & Peggy Comfort

Ann & Derek Coulton
Michael & Nancy Curran

Don DeAngelis

Don & Rowena Dery

Will Dewey & Don Desrosiers
Myra DuVally

Thelma Ebbitt

Rose Lee & Roy Fitzherbert
John & Donna Flynn

Mt. & Mrs. Robert Goddard
Diana & Peter Gonzalez

Jim & Gail Gunning

Bill Hall

Richard and Nancy Harris
Mr.& Mrs. G.Carleton Hepting
David & Susan Killebrew
Andy La Varre

Bruce & Leshie Long

Robert & Virginia Maar
CAPT Eileen Mackrell

Patd & Bruce Macleish

Coles & Marcia Mallory

Peter Martin

Bob & Lace Milligan

Kenneth & Roe Moldow

Ted & Sally Murphy

Mark & Linda Narbey

Patricia  O’Donnell

David & Lausa Pedrick

Kip Bergstrom & Marilyn Piurek

Paul & Nancy Quattrucci
Herbert Rommel

Hillar & Mary Sarepera

Jape Shattuck

Margaret & George Vranesh
Gretchen Weiss

Margot Winger

SUSTAINING MEMBERS

Robert & Christina Agnew
George & Kristina Baer
Christine & Tom Bandoni
Marianne Barker
Paul & Sharon Barton
Dr. & Mrs. Charles Bauer
Mary Berlinghof
Jim & Donna Biggs
Elizabeth Bishop
Guntis & Vija Bole
Robert & Margaret Bonney
Mike & Beth Cullen
Mrs. E.B. Dane
Milo & Suzanne Dowling
Lisa Lewis & Bart Dunbar
Joseph Fortunato
Francis & Christine Frost
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Gallagher
Thomas Emmett &

Amy Garrison
Ted & Vance Gatchel
CAPT & Mrs. Benjamin Gilson
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas D. Goldrick
Isabel Griffith
Rosalys Hall
Patrick & Marilyn Hayes
Ray & Elena Herrmann
Leslie Henry & Charles Hripak
Mr. & Mrs. Curtiss James
Leila Jenkins
Deborah & Kevin Kelsey
Sara Lyn Kessler
Lois & Jack Kessler
Alex & Kiristen Lanio
Bill & Sally MacKay
Dorothy & Ed Madden
Ian & Ward Mclntyre
Pierre Merle
Constance Metcalf
Anna Wood Murray
Child & Family Services of

Newport County

Hileen & Hugene O’Reilly
Rev. & Mrs. Jonathan Ostman
Wendy Withington &

David Paisner
Carol Pardee-Havican
Mr. & Mrs.Stephen Perdreaux
Maggie Vale & Clark Poston
Anita Rafael
David Robbins
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Rodgers
Mary Jane Rodman
Joe & Bev Silvia
Thomas Sturtevant
Don & Jody Sutherland
Bowen Sweet
Robert & Karen Thompson
Robert & Barbara Vanderhoof
Suzanne & Dominic Varisco
Ralph & Kit Weiss
CDR & Mrs. Walter Whitley
Court and Jane Wilson
Jay & Brenda Wilson
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Yawney
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NEW MEMBERS” COCKTAIL RECEPTION . ..

but few NEW members came. . .
so the Board had a fine time
at Firehouse Theater.

BORN ON THE POINT

The newest

member, 5-week old
Cora Wall, and her
mother, Martha.
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POTLUCK SUPPER

Pointers enjoyed good food and excellent company
at the spring Potluck Supper on March 28" at Harbor
House. Special thanks go to Donna Maytum for or-
ganizing this year’s get-together. Many people asked
for the Brussel Sprouts recipe which appears on this
page. Thanks to Betty Cares for sharing her recipe
with us.

Nina Lynette

A private, non-profit boarding house
for elders, founded in 1905

Room, Board & Housekeeping provided

87 WASHINGTON STREET
For information about rates
and availability, please call:

401-847-2674

Brussel Sprouts with Pine Nuts

Think you don’t like brussels sprouts? Think again: These are
pretty irresistible.

3 tablespoons butter

1/2 cup pine nuts

11/2 pounds fresh brussels sprouts, halved, or 1 1/2 pounds

frozen brussels sprouts, thawed, halved

1 cup canned low-salt chicken broth

2 shallots, minced

1 tablespoon chopped fresh marjoram

1/3 cup whipping cream

Melt 1 tablespoon butter in heavy large skillet over medium heat.
Add nuts and stir until golden, about 3 minutes. Transfer nuts to
small bowl. Melt 1 tablespoon butter in same skillet over medium
heat. Add sprouts; stir 1 minute. Add broth; cover and simmer
until sprouts are almost tender, about 7 minutes. Uncover and
simmer until broth evaporates, about 5 minutes. Using wooden
spoon, push sprouts to sides of skillet. Melt 1 tablespoon butter
in center of same skillet. Add shallots; sauté until tender, about 2
minutes. Stir in marjoram, then cream. Simmer until sprouts are
coated with cream, stirring frequently, about 4 minutes. Season
with salt and pepper. (Can be made 4 hours ahead. Cover and
chill. Stir over medium heat to rewarm.)

Transfer brussels sprouts to serving platter, Mix in half of pine
nuts. Sprinkle with remaining pine nuts.

Makes 8 servings. Bon Appétit November 2001
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This spring’s clean-§
up was on Satut-
day May 1.

A beautiful morn-
ing, a hard-work-
ing crew, and re-
warding refresh-{
ments resulted in§
a revitalized Stor-
er Park.

Special thanks go to Bruce and Leslie Long
for their continued support of Storer Park
and to Marcia and Coles Mallory for orga-
nizing the clean-up. Hyatt employees Paul
Jones, Andrea Garland, & Susan Sondheim
came out to lend a welcome hand. Many fa-
miliar faces made appearances and lended
hands to make the job a little lighter.

THE STORER PARK SPRING CLEAN-UP

The Michael Moulton
House <1711

For reservations contact: Sarah Gill at

The Michael Moulton House
30 Second Street, Newpart?
Rhode [sland 02840
Telephone 401-847-2189
E-mail s.§.giﬂ@w0rl&nehatf.nef

¥

CWyﬁug

NATURAL SPRING WATER

Crystal Spring home delivery service
is the easy, convenient way
to keep your family supplied
with pure, refreshing spring water.

For details about our
special introductory offer, call

846-0916

Crystal Spring Water Co., Middletown, Ri

SUMMER 2004 The Green Light



mailto:gill@worUnet.att.net








































